College Physical Education Association—Wednesday and Thurs-
day, December 27 and 28.
National Collegiate Athletic Association—Friday and Saturday,
December 29 and 30.
The president was autherized to determine the hotel in Chicago
which will serve as headquarters for the N. C. A. A.

Publication of Fencing Rules

The N. C. A. A. voted at the December Convention to appoint
a Committee on Fencing. A committee was named, with Colonel
Henry Breckinridge as chairman. Mr. Breckinridge, however, de-
clined the appointment because of the pressure of his many duties,
and the Executive Committee decided to hold up the appointment
of the committee until a later date. Meantime, on recommenda-
tion of Dr. Raycroft, they voted to appropriate the sum of $75
toward the early publication of a set of uniform fencing rules for
the use of the Amateur Fencers’ League of America, the Inter-
collegiate Fencing Association, and those members of the N. C.
A. A. that are not affiliated with either organization.

Committees Appointed

The Executive Committee voted to appoint the following com-
mittees for 1933 :

1. 'To nominate Rules Committees: T. E. French (Ohio State),
chairman; W. J. Bingham (Harvard) ; J. E. Raycroft (Princeton) ;
Dan McGugin (Vanderbilt) ; Ben G. Owen (University of Okla-
homa) ; H. A. Scott (Rice Institute); Roy M. Carson (Colorado
State Teachers College) ; and T. M. Putnam (University of Cali-
fornia). |

2. 'To nominate officers for 1934: C. L. Brewer (University of
Missouri), chairman ; H. R. Heneage (Dartmouth) ; Romeyn Berry
(Cornell) ; R. A. Fetzer (University of North Carolina); L. C.
Boles (Wooster College); H. L. Marshall (University of Utah) ;
Dean Miller (University of Southern California); and one from
the sixth district, to be appointed later.

Government Tax on Admission to Games

Professor Aigler, in a letter to President Griffith, reported that
the committee, of which he is chairman, appointed last July at the
Pasadena Convention on the Government tax on admission to
games, has secured promise of sufficient financial backing from
certain colleges and universities to justify them in making plans
to secure the services of an outstanding lawyer to represent the
interests of educational institutions when a good test case presents
itself. The Executive Committee voted to advance to Professor
Aigler’s committee from $500 to $1000, as may be necessary, to
meet preliminary expenses, this sum to be repaid to the treasury of
the Association after the payments from the subscribing colleges
and universities become due. '



